Biogaian Meeting Minutes

12/11/2018

Mary, Laura, Brent (facilitator), Helen (scribe), Douglas

Brush dumpster update.


Brush dumpster is delivered.  First pickup is Friday 12/14, then every 2 weeks on Fridays.  Several piles are ready to load in the next few days:  cart in barn, pile by tree, raspberry canes.  larger blue recycling dumpster also arrived.  Mary hopes that we get in the habit of filling brush dumpster regularly, especially since orchard needs pruning so badly.   Pickup is ready to be filled with Lost Lake debris to carry to dumpster.  LSC has 2 big piles that would be most easily moved by truck.  Brent has chain saw that could be used to saw up some of the bigger pieces on Lost Lake road.  The dumpster can even take sod or big rootballs or invasives.  Priorities will be along Lost Lake Road and LSC orchard piles to prevent blackberries from rooting in them.  

Harambe


Forecast is cloudy but not rainy.  Dumpster will be empty again for harambe, so can be refilled as one work party.  If we have enough people, can move worm bins close to where trailer is parked.  Reduce number of bins, and establish new bin.  Brent has offered big metal rack as an alternative.  Indoor projects: pot washing, tool cleaning and sharpening? Laura willing to lead a team.  Three projects is usually max. Katie is moving, also, on Saturday.  Mary will send out harambe email inviting other leaders and projects.  

Tool order


Laura and Anita will order tools since apparently Sylvan did not complete the order before she left. Mary and Nura have Amazon prime memberships for things not available at McClendon's using G2T debit card.  Orchard ladder will need a vehicle; we need next taller size than the one we have, aluminum or fiberglass.  How to best store the ladders in the barn?  Big long leather gloves have arrived and are in Mary's room while awaiting a permanent home.  

Contracts


Nartano's 2 contracts--amounts are in 2019 budgets but no one so far is writing up contracts.  Helen will send info to Douglas who will update documents, Laura will get signatures.  


Forest Steward--Work will happen mostly after the New Year, but is funded from 2018.  Idea of writing contract for two checks, one delivered now and the other after the presentations and work party.  Where would the second check live?  Label "Biogaians" in locked file drawer? Or could leave the check unsigned, just dated and entered in Quickbooks?  


Garden Steward--Brian suggested a committee be called forth to evaluate both contract and professional development (Helen, Laura, Brian, Elizabeth, Brent).    No one has called a meeting to get the process started. Patricia could be a useful resource.  Could the contract be used for performance evaluation questions?  Laura and Helen will read the contract and get conversations started.  

Intern/Volunteer Updates


Douglas and Anita went to UW and sought volunteers from classes. One volunteer, Bea, showed up for evening meal preps.  Six studentsexpressed interest, but their class was Tuesday morning.  Anita and Bea are talking about bringing a group to work on invasive removal.  


One spring intern has interviewed.  Laura would like to better articulate what we are looking for in interns and would prefer a three month commitment.  

Meeting evaluation


Went well, covered good stuff, especially dumpster/harambe.  Didn't talk over or interrupt each other.  

Next meeting:  January 8, Helen convenes, Sadhana scribes.

